Richmond Mobility Forum and Transport Action Group
The Hyde Room, York House, Twickenham
12th March 2018, 2.30pm to 4.00pm
DRAFT Minutes of the Meeting

Introduction
These are the minutes of the sixteenth meeting of the Richmond Mobility Forum and Transport Action Group with 14 people in attendance.  They included wheelchair user representatives, visually impaired people and transport officials involved with a wide variety of mobility transport issues.
The Richmond Mobility Forum and Transport Action Group is a group for any resident in the London Borough of Richmond (LBRuT) who wants to make transport in the borough more accessible.  The meetings are structured to include presentations about transport issues, an opportunity to have a questions and answers, as well as time to have informal conversations about current transport issues.
The first meeting was held on 17th December 2013, meetings have since been held quarterly on 18th March, 17th June, 16th September, 8th December 2014, 16th March, 8th June, 14th September and 14th December 2015 plus 14th March 2016, 27 June 2016, 16th January, 13th May & 18th September 2017.  Copies of the minutes are available from RUILS  Tel:  020 8831 6083  . info@ruils.co.uk   All meetings have been facilitated by the Council, by making rooms available at York House.
The Council Facilities Department were thanked for providing the Hyde Room as well as hot water and coffee mugs.  Refreshments of tea, coffee, milk and biscuits were provided by Paul Leonard.
Co Chairs – Bob Burgis from RUILS and Paul Leonard Parent / Carer
1. Welcome and Minutes of Last Meeting
Bob and Paul welcomed everyone.  The previous Transport Forum meeting had been held on 18th September 2017 and Paul summarised the actions from that meeting.

Action:  Phil Crockford to raise concerns about markings visibility at Vine Road with appropriate LBRuT and Network Rail staff.  No information was available, Phil no longer works as the Principal Transport Planer (Policy) and his role is now undertaken by Sidonie Forrest-Brown (SForrest-Brown@wandsworth.gov.uk) so the action is carried forward.  ( Response awaited).
Action:   Visually impaired people again said that there was a need to improve announcements as the wrong information could be given such as ‘this is Mortlake’ when in fact the train was at North Sheen.  Action on – going.

Action:   Teddington station, improvements were likely to happen in 2020.

Action:  A visually impaired user suggested that Barnes Station would benefit from having a disabled parking space or drop off bay.  One space is available.

Action:  Bob & Paul to discuss what might be done to improve alerting potential attendees to future Forum meetings with RUILS CEO, Cathy Maker  and Alan Benson, Chair of the Your Say Group.  One of the main reasons for holding the Transport Forum in the Hyde Room was (1) ease for access and (2) the opportunity for Council Transport Planning staff to contribute at the meeting but it was noted that at recent meetings, LBRuT staff had not been able to attend, although the reasons were unknown.  A meeting with Bob, Paul, Cathy & Alan had been held and all agreed we would utilise the DAAC at Teddington for the Transport Forum meeting after Easter, possibly 14 June.  The trial format would be to have every third Your Say meeting, themed for transport related issues.

2. Introduction to the work of the LBRuT Cabinet Member for Transport. 
Cllr Peter Buckwell  Cllr.PBuckwell@richmond.gov.uk , Councillor for South Richmond Ward, Cabinet Member for Highways and Streetscene, London Borough of Richmond upon Thames.  
Mobile No. 07970 068040
Cllr. Peter Buckwell was welcomed to the meeting and he explained his role. He apologised for his late arrival due to an earlier police incident. He explained he was the Cabinet Member for Highways and Street Scene.  His duties included helping residents and interaction with LBRuT staff on resurfacing pavements, signage and street furniture as well as utilities such as South Western trains and the bus companies.  Current issues included the use by adult cyclists of the pavements when only children were allowed to use the pavements.  The use of level crossings by disabled people e.g. at Mortlake was particularly difficult as the line gates could be closed for 40 minutes in an hour at peak times.  Sheen Lane was another crossing that was problematical.  He was pleased to be able to address the Transport Forum and happy to discuss individual challenges with the attendees.
Q&A:  Attendees again queried how they could identify buses at Richmond Station where 16 different buses stop outside the station.  Peter said that he hoped that an electronic column with visual and audio information would be installed.  Attendees mentioned the system at Brighton called ‘REACT’.  Hearing impaired people might be able to use a telephone app.

Also at Richmond Station, the need for people to get in and out of private cars and the location of taxis was discussed.  Acknowledging this was not ideal, attendees accepted that the existing system seemed to be the best compromise.

Attendees expressed concern about ‘bogus’ signs.  Advertising by telephone companies was one example.  The numerous ‘A’ frames used by retailers on pavements were difficult for visually impaired people to negotiate and this was particularly relevant in Richmond area of the Quadrant and in Twickenham between Barclays Bank and Lloyds Bank.

After Christmas there had been disruption to the collection of Christmas trees.  Residents had been advised to leave them in their gardens but many trees had not been collected.  This had resulted in trees being dumped on pavements where they were a hazard to visually impaired people and the feet of their guide dogs..  Peter said he would mention this issue to Cllr. Pamela Fleming.

Action:  Peter Buckwell to mention to Cllr. Pamela Fleming the need to improve LBRuT advice to residents on the disposal of Christmas trees.
3. South – Western Railway:  Richard Kempton  e-mail  richard.kempton@swrailway.com     www.southwesternrailway.comCustomer Liaison.  Web site:   Travel alerts southwesternrailway.com/alerts   Assisted Travel: Tel. 0800 528 2100.  Lost property 020 7401 7861.  Unfortunately no speaker from Southwestern Trains could be provided.
4. Transport for London :  Jessica Taylor TfL e-mail jessicataylor@tfl.gov.uk was welcomed and was supported by Victoria Nurse.  Jessica explained that discussions were on-going about extending bus routes in Ham and Barnes.  The trial use of the ‘Hold On’ announcement ended on 9 February 2018 and was being evaluated.  Attendees had not found the announcement useful, as typically the bus had moved off before the announcement was made.  The numbers of trips and falls was being reviewed.
The location and use of electrical charging points was discussed.  The connecting wire should be short, about 2m long.  The use of charging points e.g. at the Upper Richmond Road and at Sainsbury’s Manor Circus was being evaluated.  A fast charge of 20- - 40 minutes was possible.  Attendees mentioned home users having longer cables that could cause a trip hazard.  Enforcement of the charging policy would be by LBRuT Highways.

5. London United Buses:  Matthew Howie matthew.howie@raptdevlondon.com  is the Risk Manager and was welcomed back.  He is based at Fulwell Bus Garage.  http://www.ratpdevlondon.co.uk/index.php?speak-to-us   RATP Dev London Head Office, Busways House, Wellington Road, Twickenham, TW2 5NX, Tel: 020 8400 6665.  Bus routes covered are:  267, 281, 65, 371, 33, 681 & 391.  Since the last meeting, Matthew had been proactive over health and safety, accessibility issues and dealing with customer complaints.  This included driver training and advice, revising the drivers ‘Red Book’.  However wording for identifying a ‘disabled person’ was difficult.  One suggestion was to have priority seats with a different colour.  He was monitoring the register of ‘close calls’ and acknowledged that it was easy to write a policy but more difficult to find practical solutions.  One example was the use of the wheelchair space on buses, when buggies were also on board.  Some of these buggies were large and difficult to fold.  The range of driver announcements had been increased which started with ‘Please make space for a wheelchair user’.  This will be followed by ‘Customers are requested to make space for a wheelchair and the bus will wait’.  The driver may get out of his cab to help facilitate a successful conclusion but Matthew acknowledged that some drivers were reluctant to get out of their cab.

Attendees who have guide dogs said that the change of seat design could mean that the guide dog could not find a safe place on the bus.  It was agreed that input from people with a ‘disability’ at driver training sessions was very helpful.
6. Future of the Forum:  We utilise the DAAC at Teddington for the Transport Forum meeting after Easter.  The trial format would be to have every third Your Say meeting, themed for transport related issues.
7. Wandsworth Transport Forum  This forum is held every six months, facilitated by Wandsworth Council. Sidonie Forrest-Brown is the contact.  Meetings are held at Wandsworth Council offices,  Wandsworth Town Hall, in the Council Chambers. http://www.wandsworth.gov.uk/site/scripts/home_info.php?homepageID=149&directoryCategoryID=710&recordID=39723 .  Tel. 01438 842 710.
8. Acknowledgements:  We would like to thank Paul Leonard for compiling the Minutes of the Meeting.

9. AOB:  The local election on 4 May 2018 will be an opportunity for residents to vote for the councillors they want.  It was agreed that a hustings might be arranged when the candidates representatives might explain what they wanted to see happen for disabled people using public transport.  Paul agreed to alert RAID and RHAAC to the possibility of arranging a meeting.

Action:  Paul Leonard to contact RAID and RHAAC to mention the potential need for a hustings to discuss disability transport issues prior to 4 May.  ( Done)
Paul Leonard

26 March 2018, plus update 24 April 2018
Next Meeting
The next meeting will be held in the Tedding DAAC, after Easter.  This could be 14 June 2018 but this clashes with the Carers Conference.
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